Richardson-Blake, Dr. Gaumond, Mr. Wisenbaker and Mr. Toffolo for appointment. There being no
other nominations, all four were appointed.

Valdosta-Lowndes County Parks and Recreation Authority

County Manager, Joe Pritchard, presented the appointments. Mr. Pritchard stated the seat held by
Ms. Suzan Prince will expire June 30, adding Ms. Prince would like to continue to serve. Mr. Pritchard
also explained that the seat held by Mr. Cisco Diaz will expire on the same date, adding Mr. Diaz's
seat is a rotating appointment that will transfer to the county. Mr. Pritchard further stated that Mr.
Diaz would like to be considered for appointment by the county. Chairman Slaughter nominated Ms.
Prince and Mr. Diaz for appointment. There being no other nominations, both were appointed by
acclamation.

Valdosta-Lowndes County Construction Board of Adjustments and Appeals

County Manager, Joe Pritchard, presented the appointment. Mr. Pritchard stated Mr. Tripp Howell's
seat on the board will expire June 30, adding Mr. Howell would like to continue to serve. Mr. Pritchard
further stated it is the county's turn to appoint a member to serve in the general contractor position
on the board, adding both Mr. Keith Scarborough and Mr. Thomas Ley are interested in serving.
Commissioner Orenstein nominated Mr. Howell and Mr. Smith for appointment. There being no other
nominations, both gentlemen were appointed.

FOR CONSIDERATION

Acceptance of FY20 Coronavirus Emergency Supplemental Funding

County Manager, Joe Pritchard, presented the acceptance in $58,008.00, in federal funding for the
purpose of purchasing personal, protective equipment needed in response to COVID-19. Mr.
Pritchard stated there is no match required, adding the amount allocated to Lowndes County is based
on population. Commissioner Orenstein made a motion to accept the funding, Vice Chairman
Marshall and Commissioner Wisenbaker second. All voted in favor, no one opposed. Motion carried.

Adoption of Fiscal Year 2021 Budget

County Manager, Joe Pritchard, presented the budget for consideration. Vice Chairman Marshall
made a motion to approve the budget as presented, Commissioner Evans second. Commissioners
Wisenbaker, Orenstein and Griner voted against the motion. The motion failed due to lack of a
majority vote. Vice Chairman Marshall made a motion to table the budget until such time it can be
properly advertised for consideration, Commissioner Griner second. All voted in favor, no one
against. Motion carried.

Hotel/Motel Tax FY 2021 County Budget

County Manager, Joe Pritchard, presented the item. Mr. Pritchard stated the county is required to
adopt the plan as part of the county's budget. Vice Chairman Marshall made a motion to approve the
budget as presented, Commissioner Griner second. All voted in favor, no one opposed. Motion
carried.



